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Dear Minister,

I am writing to you concerning the prosecution of eighteen students and one academic from Middle East Technical University in Ankara, in connection with their alleged participation in the 9th annual LGBTI Pride Parade on the University’s campus on 10 May 2019. The indictment accepted by Ankara Criminal Court of First Instance No. 39 describes the peaceful pride celebration as an “unlawful assembly” and accuses all nineteen of “failing to disperse despite being warned” under Article 32 of the Law on Meetings and Demonstrations (No. 2911). Their trial started on 12 November. 

On 6 May 2019, METU management announced that the Parade would not be allowed. This decision posed an unlawful restriction of the rights to freedom of expression and peaceful assembly. On May 10, police officers entered campus on the request of the management and used pepper spray, plastic bullets and tear gas to break up the gathering. Several people were injured. 
In light of the above, I urge you to drop the charges against the METU students and the academic, and to independently and impartially investigate the excessive use of force by the police on campus and bring those officers found to have acted unlawfully to justice.
Thank you for your time and consideration. I am kindly awaiting your reply.

Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres)
